
 

 

 

   
 

                     

                  

 

6/23/2021 

  

To: Mayor and Members of City Council  

       

From: Paula Boggs Muething, City Manager     202102269 

  

Subject:    Motion for Spin Bicycles and Red Bike Program Expansion 

 
 

REFERENCE DOCUMENT # 202101653   

 

On May 19, 2021, the Budget & Finance Committee referred the following for report:  

 

MOTION, submitted by Vice Mayor Smitherman, WE MOVE that the 

Cincinnati Recreation Commission (CRC) get $100,000 for three of their 

recreation centers that offer spin classes to purchase 15 new spin bicycles. The 

Cincinnati Recreation Commission is committed to helping all residents 

maintain a healthy lifestyle. CRC is designed to provide fitness opportunities 

to all ages. Spin class is one such activity offered at Hirsch Recreation Center 

(Avondale), College Hill Recreation Center, and at the Mt. Washington 

Recreation Center. WE FURTHER MOVE that the Red Bike program be 

expanded by $500,000 to include Bond Hill, Roselawn, Evanston, and Avondale 

for fitness, transportation, and healthy living. (STATEMENT ATTACHED). 

 

Spinning Equipment for Recreation Centers 

 

CRC currently offers spinning classes at various recreation centers.  The replacement cost 

of a spin bicycle is about $1,600 on average.  Based on an assessment by CRC, adding a total 

of 33 new spin bicycles at the three recreation centers would cost $55,000 and can be funded 

with the FY 2022 Capital Budget so long as a reduction to an existing recommended project 

is approved. 

 

Red Bike Expansion 

 

Red Bike provided Administration with costs to install and operate a Red Bike system. For 

each neighborhood, Red Bike proposes one traditional Red Bike station (13 docks) to serve 

as the hub, along with 2 hubs of 6 of the new “single-serving” individual docks.  Red Bike 

would work with stakeholders in each community to determine the best locations for the 

stations and dock hubs. 

 

 



 
 

 

 

The equipment and installation cost of the above system for Avondale, Bond Hill, Evanston, 

and Roselawn is $560,000 with an annual operating cost of $60,000 per year.  If this plan 

were to be approved, Red Bike would seek a multiyear commitment for operating support.   

 

Red Bike indicated that they have capacity for this project if funding were provided by the 

City to operationalize the expansion to serve these new neighborhoods. 

 

Since the City would not own any part of the Red Bike system, the equipment and 

installation cost would need to be funded with ‘cash capital’ as a source in the FY 2022 

Capital Budget.  Subsequent recommended projects would need to be identified on Schedule 

E of the General Capital Budget Ordinance to fund the request.  The operations support 

would need to be funded as part of the FY 2022 General Fund budget and an offsetting 

reduction would be needed to fund this program. 

    

Copy:   Andrew Dudas, Director, Budget Office 

   


